Juniper Green Community Council

Minutes of the meeting held in the Committee Room at JG Village Hall, Baberton Avenue on Tuesday 26th August 2014 starting at 7pm.

Attendees: Ken Davies, Gordon Miller, Cliff Beevers, Neil Ingram, Norma McGeever, Helen Ogg, Vic Stewart, Russell Salton, Anne Wimberley, Richard Watt, PC Dan Purves, Councillors Ricky and Bill Henderson and Dominic Heslop.

Visitors : Jim Ferguson, Archie Clark, Robin Holder and Jestyn Davies.

1. Apologies - Susan Perriss, Ian Gilmour and Ingrid Donaldson. 

2. Minutes of June 24th Meeting and Matters Arising:  the minutes were accepted as a true record. 

Dog rings at Iceland: Ian would source rings and proceed with fixing them. Cliff reported that Ian had installed one dog ring as requested.
Neil spoke on grass cutting and on the unmade section of Juniper Park Road. He believed that if the first cut of the grass in Spring was delayed there would be problems for the remainder of the season. He would take up the subject with Craig Dunlop. However, the grass had just been cut during the previous week and was in reasonable condition. Because Juniper Park Road had not been adopted by the Council it was not maintained by them. To get it adopted, the residents would first have to make it good. Neil suggested finding out which of the residents currently take responsibility for maintenance. Cliff proposed a meeting with the residents towards the end of October. Action: Neil and Cliff
Helen reported that Safety meetings had been cut to 3 per year so that dangerous cycling and police attendance at meetings were still to be discussed.  The Hockey Club premises seemed to be owned by ScotMid.  She reported on the meeting held soon after the previous JGCC meeting about safety at Baberton Mains View, where measures like an island, arrows on the road and a cut-back of vegetation all were to go ahead.  Helen would remind Andy Edwards, when siting the island, to be aware of the large lorries that use that route. Action: Helen
Anne’s policy piece on environmentally friendly developments was discussed.  Members were urged to respond if they wished to make any changes by the end of the month; otherwise it would go forward to the South West Forum for consideration at its next meeting on Mon 29 Sept in the Gibson-Craig Hall.

3.  Co-option of new members: Cliff, seconded by Richard, proposed the co-option of Anne Wimberley and Russell Salton.  For the avoidance of doubt Susan Perriss, Gordon Miller and Ingrid Donaldson were also confirmed as co-opted members for a further year.  Cliff formally thanked Callum McKenzie and Karen Noble for their time as members of Juniper Green CC; he had written to them both to express our thanks for their service.
 4.  Garden District proposals: Jestyn Davies of Murray Investment Holdings and Robin Holder of Holder Planning described the part of the Garden District west of the by-pass, which is known as the northern section, bounded on the south by the main Edinburgh-Glasgow railway line and to the north by the A8 and Gogar roundabout.  This piece of land was within the Strategic Development Area and would accommodate roughly 1000 houses.  It had been left out of the Local Development Plan 2 (LDP2) because it was believed by city planning officials to be too obtrusive from the by-pass, liable to flooding and, despite being close to Edinburgh Park and 4 tram stops, was considered to have poor accessibility owing to the need for underpasses to reach these transport links.  It became clear that this involved only a part of the full Murray Garden Estate plans and was therefore worthy of further consideration by our community.  Ricky suggested that JGCC might hold a public meeting - which we were already doing on Thursday, 28 August. Accordingly, Jestyn and Robin were invited to join that meeting.  Cliff explained that the rough agenda would be that Neil, as planning convenor, would explain the implications of the LDP2, as he saw it affecting JG, Jim, as chair of the Friends of Curriemuirend Park, would then outline the issues surrounding development there and we would then invite Robin and Jestyn to explain again the plans for the northern section of the Garden District proposals.  As part of the June 19 Planning Committee meeting the CEC councillors had asked the city planners to go away and check out this location again.  Both Bill and Ricky repeated the assertion that, if the planners can see fit to include this part of the Murray plans in LDP2, then this is a solution for the west of the city that would see the 1000 houses in this section of the Garden District replacing those sites already designated for building in Balerno, Currie and Curriemuirend Park.
5.  Reports and recent meetings 
  5.1  Secretary: Richard reported that there had been no licensing applications affecting our area    since the last meeting. 
  5.2 Treasurer; Ken presented the accounts: the balances in the No.1 and No. 2 accounts were    £3,621.37 and £4,264.86 respectively. The cost of the new notice board and its installation,, the best part of £2,500.00, would have to be subtracted from the balance in the No.1 account. Cliff asked that the sum of £435.00 raised from the sale of the Baberton Mains history booklet should be transferred from the No.1 into the No.2 account which should also receive the monies from future sales. Action: Ken
5.3 Monthly local planning matters: Neil had circulated a written planning report and drew attention to some of its more important aspects.  He had responded in May on behalf of JGCC to the invitation to comment on the content of the second SESplan Main Issues Report. He believed that the withdrawal of Gladman Developments’ proposal to build 120 houses at Ravelrig Road, Balerno, followed by the submission of an identical new application, was probably a device to wear down opposition, since objectors might not appreciate that each new application required them to make their representations all over again, even when there was no change to the scheme they had previously objected to. It appeared that the application to build west of Cockburn Crescent, Balerno, had been withdrawn. In JG there had been no progress on the adoption by CEC of the access road to the McCarthy and Stone flats where resurfacing was required. The footpath giving pedestrian access to the Water of Leith walkway to the east of St Margaret’s Court had been upgraded to allow for the temporary closure of Baberton Loan during resurfacing work. The Co-op’s application to convert the former Scottish Hockey premises on Lanark Road to shop use had not yet been granted.
Archie described the application by Cala Homes to build 89 houses with pitched roofs at Kinleith Mill. A light-controlled crossing of Lanark Road West was proposed at Drysdale’s Garage with another crossing point via a traffic island adjacent to bus stops west of the existing pedestrian refuges. Blinkbonny Road would get a footpath on one side, with traffic lights at its junction with the main road, but there would be no lights to control traffic entering or exiting Muir Wood Road, potentially a confusing and possibly dangerous omission.
    5.4  Meetings: Cliff and Richard had attended a NEPS meeting at Wester Hailes Council Offices to consider spending priorities for the Pentlands Partnership area, Ward 2. Richard reported that priorities for the £34,000 budget for this year had been established as 1. fencing to secure the play area at Muir Wood Park, Currie; 2. pavement repairs on the south side of Lanark Road from No.521 to St. Margaret’s Court; 3. improvements to the sightlines at the junction of Baberton Mains View with Clovenstone Roundabout. Flooding issues at Baberton Avenue were being addressed by Scottish Water.
    Gordon, Cliff, Neil, Ken and Jim had met Ben Wilson, Principal Planner, Local Planning Policy, plus two of his colleagues, to discuss decisions made about Curriemuirend Park. He had said the Park had been chosen for building on because it was owned by CEC and was on the Housing Revenue account. He had also claimed a biodiversity study was not needed, admitting that no assessment of the environmental impact of developing the site had been made. Gordon stressed that at the forthcoming LDP meeting attendees should be encouraged to make representations demanding that the northern section of the Garden District proposal should provide replacement housing for that at present planned for Curriemuirend Park, Currie and Balerno.
Walkabout: Neil would update the spreadsheet of issues and return it to Lloyd Richardson. Action: Neil
Signpost to village hall: Richard had asked Andy Edwards at the NEPS meeting if JG could have a sign to the village hall opposite the southern end of Baberton Avenue where there was an existing sign to the primary school. He pointed out that there were people in Juniper Green who were unaware of the hall’s location; there were current users of the hall drawing on support from Balerno, Currie and Colinton, and community initiatives such as the proposed arts festival and the farmers’ market would pull in more outsiders looking for directions from the main road. Besides, the hall is CEC property. Richard would email Andy Edwards to make this request.
Action: Richard

6.  Police report: Dan presented the police report which covered the wider area of Clovenstone,     part of Wester Hailes  and part of Currie. He undertook to email JGCC a more specific report detailing police activity over the past month in Juniper Green and Baberton Mains. He asked members to be vigilant in looking out for suspicious activity near shops since there had been a spate of smash and grab robberies at shops in the Edinburgh area. Plain clothes police in unmarked cars were on patrol in an attempt to catch those responsible.
     6.1  Safety committee meeting: the committee would in future hold only three meetings each year and had not met since June.  The next meeting is scheduled for November.
 7.  JGCC matters

    7.1 A public meeting on  LDP2 had been arranged for Thursday 28th August, to be held in the Village Hall main room starting at 7.30pm.  It had been publicised through posters, email and fliers in the previous week, including a house drop throughout the village.  There had been information available too at Saturday’s market.  Further fliers and posters were taken away by several members to be distributed around the village in the next 24 hours.
    7.2 Baberton Mains History Project – funding and progress update: Helen reported on book sales   and events around the area where members of the team would be displaying the quilt in coming days.
    7.3 The  Community Council Self-Assessment questionnaire had been circulated previously for comment: Neil indicated he had a slight change to make on planning which he would send to Richard for return by the due date of 1 Sept. Action: Neil and Richard
    7.4 JG Farmers’ Market move to Village Hall: Vic had submitted the notice that had to be displayed for 3 weeks outside the village hall to the Council whose response was awaited.  Russell updated the committee on his progress towards a Fair Trade stall addition to the market using goods from the One World Shop.  Cliff explained that Nick had consented  to the sharing of the Community Stall by the BM History Group and Russell’s Fair Trade goods, provided that public liability insurance for the stallholder was in place.  Russell explained that he had that insurance from the ethical financial group Shared Interest.
  7.5 Proposed Arts Festival: Richard had attended a meeting with representatives of Currie and Balerno CCs to discuss further the development of an Upper Water of Leith Valley arts festival expanding on the foundation of Balerno’s successful annual music festival, but including visual arts and literature. Juniper Green had four suitable venues, the parish church, the village hall, St. Margaret’s Court hall and the bowling club. It had been agreed that Currie and Juniper Green’s contributions would be fairly limited to start with in 2015. Cliff had already contacted the Edinburgh Makar, Christine De Luca, who had expressed her readiness to support such a venture. Possibly local artists could be approached to open their studios as they had done a few weeks earlier in August 2014, while Alan Lucas might be asked to arrange another exhibition of his father’s work. The parish church with its excellent acoustics could perhaps be used for a choral concert. A book festival with the support of our local libraries, which had already expressed interest, was another suggestion. Balerno and Currie were equally keen to expand the scope of the festival geographically and artistically. It was intended that the festival would run from the Saturday of Juniper Green’s September market, concluding on the day of Balerno’s October market.

8.  Councillors’ Corner: Bill reported on Wallace Land’s proposal to build north of Curriehill Station. They had approached CCC for a meeting in the near future to explain their proposals. The 
threat of a legal challenge to the Cockburn Crescent appeal had been removed in the previous week.  There had been approval for some 14 new builds in Ratho which had caused the Ratho CC  planning convenor to resign.
9.  AOCB

     9.1 Policy for notices on CC boards: With the erection of the new noticeboard it was decided a  review of the policy of what should go onto the board was in order.  Richard agreed to take charge of the new board.  The policy was agreed to limit notices to those of community council interest, excluding all business advertising, but including notices from the church of its local activities and from charitable organisations.  Richard, as publicity officer, requested that messages going out in the name of JGCC should be sent to him for proof reading, and, if necessary, checking with Cliff and Helen. 

    Date and venue of the next meeting, walkabouts etc: it was decided to meet on Tue 30 Sept. owing to the non-availability of some members of the committee on 23rd September. 

____________________________  Cliff Beevers, JGCC Chairperson,   ___  /  ____ /  ___
